

West African Ornithological Society Société d'Ornithologie de l'Ouest Africain



Join the WAOS and support the future availability of free pdfs on this website.

http://malimbus.free.fr/member.htm

If this link does not work, please copy it to your browser and try again. If you want to print this pdf, we suggest you begin on the next page (2) to conserve paper.

Devenez membre de la SOOA et soutenez la disponibilité future des pdfs gratuits sur ce site.

http://malimbus.free.fr/adhesion.htm

Si ce lien ne fonctionne pas, veuillez le copier pour votre navigateur et réessayer. Si vous souhaitez imprimer ce pdf, nous vous suggérons de commencer par la page suivante (2) pour économiser du papier.

Next Consultative Meeting of the Society

As the next Pan-African Ornithological Congress is now to be held in Uganda about June-August 2000, it is suggsted that the next Consultative Meeting of W.A.O.S. should be held in West Africa, possibly in The Gambia in 1999. A further meeting may be held at the P.A.O.C. the following year. It would be helpful if members would register with the President (1 route de Sallenelles, 14860 Bréville-les-Monts, France; email gmorel@mail.cpod.fr; tel/fax (0)231 787250) their interest in attending, giving their preference of dates (see questionnaire enclosed with this issue).

Prochaine Réunion Consultative de la Société

Comme le prochain Congrès Pan-Africain d'Ornithologie doit avoir lieu en Ouganda en juin-août 2000, on a suggéré que la prochaine Réunion Consultative de la S.O.O.A. se tienne dans l'Ouest africain, peut-être en Gambie en 1999. Une autre réunion, peut-être moins importante, pourrait se tenir durant le C.P.A.O. l'année suivante. Le Conseil apprécierait que les membres expriment leur intérêt pour cette réunion, en indiquant le date qu'ils préfèrent au Président (1 route de Sallenelles, 14860 Bréville-les-Monts, France; email gmorel@mail.cpod.fr; fax/téléphone (0)231 787250); voir feuille volante avec cette livraison.

Obituary: John Hamel Elgood 1909-1998

John Elgood was born at Dulwich on 16 June 1909. He was educated at Whitgift Middle School and St Catherine's College, Cambridge. He taught at Regent Street Polytechnic and was from there recruited for the new University of Ibadan. His early interest was marine biology but he soon realised the ornithological potential of Ibadan and was leading bird walks and lecturing on birds. He had a pact with Ronald Keay (at that time Chief Conservator of Forests) that he would teach Ronald birds in exchange for instruction on flora.

He saw a need for a small guide on birds and in 1960 brought out his Birds of the West African Town and Garden. This stimulated interest in birds and in 1964 the Nigerian Ornithologists' Society was formed with John as Secretary, Hilary Fry as Editor of the Bulletin and myself as Treasurer. John remained as Secretary and we produced regular Bulletins until 1989, when the society metamorphosed into the West African Ornithological Society and John was appointed Vice-President.

John found and described a new species of *Malimbus* (*ibadanensis*), some of the work being done in his own garden. He produced a checklist *The Birds of Nigeria* in 1964 (British Ornithologists' Union, London) and when this went out of print he organized a team to produce a second edition in 1994 (BOU, Tring). The first book

printed by Ibadan University Press was Animal Classification by Joe Webb and John Elgood and in 1964 John produced Certificate Biology for Tropical Schools.

John and his wife Peggy toured frequently in Nigeria and stayed with us in Kano many times. In 1962 he went with a team to Bornu to investigate the *Quelea* problem. He often told the story of how in an expedition after a certain bird he got the bird but lost his trousers in the process. He had a great sense of humour and was very popular with his students and kept up with some of them (by now Professors themselves) for many years.

John returned to England in 1965 and taught at Goldsmiths' College and the American University in Sussex. He was asked back to Nigeria and did a spell at Ahmadu Bello University (Zaria) and Lagos University. He helped with Examinations in Rhodesia twice and taught for six months in Papua New Guinea. He came out to stay with me in Kano again in 1976 and produced a Report on the Wetlands between Hadejia and Nguru for Kano State Department of Agriculture. This led to the area being officially opened as a Wetland Reserve by Prince Bernard of the Netherlands.

John was an active member of the British Ornithologists' Union and British Ornithologists' Club serving on the Council of both Societies. He was also a frequent lecturer in the Bournemouth Science Society.

John would have thoroughly approved of his memorial service in Higheliffe Methodist Church. We entered the church to the sound of bird-song on tape (one of his daughters threatened a questionnaire at the end of the service) and the service sheet was encircled by exotic birds holding glasses of wine. We have all lost a great friend.

R.E. Sharland